
APRIL
 Newsletter

Principal’s Message:
Congratulations to Mr. Schneider on his selection as the WRPS
representative as the Edwin Parr Award Winner for Outstanding First Year
Teacher!!  This honor recognizes his dedication and commitment to
providing fantastic education opportunities for our school community.  
We are very proud to work with Mr. Schneider and we are thrilled to have
him as part of our Hockey Academy and school team!

We are looking forward to the onset of Spring and our school will once
again be participating in the community cleanup shortly after Spring
Break.  Our students will be out around our school helping to spruce
things up by safely removing debris and making our community look
great!

If you are aware of any new community members who may be
interested in enrolling for school for next year, please have them contact
the school or go onto our website to complete an online registration form
for the upcoming school year.

Warm Regards,
Mr. Van Someren



School-wide
upcoming events

NO SCHOOL

April 1
Easter Monday

April 26
PLC Day:

Class Photos

Hot Lunch

April 22 to 25th
Open during Student Led

Conferences on 
the 25th as well.

Tuesday, April 16th
Hot Dog Hot Lunch

** Orders due April 11th

April 30
All Grades and Tues/Thurs

Kindergarten
Approx. 9am to noon

May 1
Mon/Wed Kindergarten

Approx. 9am
Leadership Fundraiser

Cookie Sale

April 8 - 12
Pre-Order - Cookie Sale

1 cookie per student
$2.00 each

April 17 - 19
Cookie Decorating

** Cookies must be purchased during pre-order

Book Fair 
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Student Led
Conferences
4:30 - 7:30PM

Leadership Fundraiser 
Cookie Decorating

April
calendar

red = School‘s closed
green = plc days - no school

blue = GS school events
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PLC Day
No School

24

Easter Monday 
NO SCHOOL

Edmonton 
Music Festival

Band 

Reynolds 
Alberta 

Museum 
5, 5/6 & 6 

Telus World 
of Science 
3/4W & 3M

Wetaskiwin
Music Festival 

Band

Wetaskiwin
Music Festival- 

Choir

Class Photos
All Grades
Tues/Thurs

Kindergarten 
9am - 12pm

Class Photos
for Mon/Wed
Kindergarten 
Approx. 9am

May 1

Book Fair

Leadership Fundraiser - Pre-order Cookie Sale

Hot Dog 
Hot Lunch

**Deadline  to
order 

was April 11th



Office 
announcements:

FIELD TRIPS

Our field trip forms are available online!

Please make sure you are filling them out correctly and on
time! Always read the forms carefully. 

Upcoming FieldTrips: 
Reynolds Alberta Museum 5S, 5/6G & 6G
Telus World of Science 3/4W & 3M
Wetaskiwin Music Festival- Band 
Wetaskiwin Music Festival- Choir
Edmonton Band Festival 

FEES
Available online!

Milk Card = $12
Recorder = $10

STAFF ANNOUNCEMENTS

We would like to introduce our new Administrative Assistant,
Madison Baker! Madison will be in the office on Monday’s and
Tuesday’s and alternating Fridays.  Please give her a warm
Griffin welcome! 



Classroom & UNESCO
announcements

UNESCO
The UNESCO Club has an ideal opportunity for anyone
considering planting a vegetable or flower garden (large or
small!) to purchase various seeds and support The Downie-
Wenjack Foundation. We will be running the program from April
15th to April 25th. MIS only uses high-quality seeds and stands
behind its products with 100% guaranteed satisfaction. They do
not supply GMO seeds and only use germination-tested
sources ideal for Canadian climates.

We will send home a brochure with all the seeds available,
ranging from flowers to vegetables and a seed starter
Greenhouse kit.

The Make, It Sow Bonus program will also plant trees on our
behalf. For every ten packages we sell, they will plant one tree
in Canada on our behalf with the certificate, so if we sell 200
packages, they will plant 20 trees. 

Happy Growing



Classroom & UNESCO
announcements

I hope everyone had a wonderful spring
break.  We are working on Subtraction to 20
and money in math.  In language arts we
are learning to write non-fiction sentences.  
First, we learn facts about animals through
stories and videos.  Next, we sort the facts
on a planning web.  Finally, we write
sentences about that animal.  We continue
to practice high frequency words and letter
sound combinations daily.  In social we are
learning about our community in the past.  
Lastly, in science we are learning about the
seasons.  Please try and listen to your child
read each and every night.  

GRADE 1 - MRS. SENDECKI

I hope you had a great spring break. In April we will be
continuing to learn how to add to 20 and start on
fractions and measuring. We will visit the Millet Dental
Clinic to learn more about our community. We will be
expanding on our writing skills to include descriptive
words and using words such as first, next, and lastly
at the beginning of sentences. 

GRADE 1 - MRS. GREKUL



Golden
Garbage Can

Winners Thank you to all our students
and staff who help to keep our

school clean!  The Golden
Garbage can winners receive a

can stuffed with bags of chips as
a thanks for “chipping in”

around the school.

September Winners:
Mrs. Langford’s Gr. 7 and 
Mrs. Grekul’s Gr. 1 class

October Winners:
Mrs. Sendecki’s Gr. 1  and 
Mrs. Snowden’s Gr. 5 class

November Winners:
Mr. Granger’s Gr. 6 and
Mrs. Grekul’s Gr. 1 class

December Winners:
Ms. Penman’s Gr. 7/8 and 
Mrs. Mandseth’s Grade 3 class

January Winners:
Mr. Gill’s Grade 5/6 and
Mrs. Pumm’s Grade 2 class

February Winners:
Mrs. McGrath’s Gr. 7 and 
Mrs. Goodrich’s Grade 2 class

March Winners:
Mrs. William’s Gr. 3/4  and
Mrs. Snowden’s Grade 5 class



indigenous support
announcements

Tansi

Spring is here!
The students are acknowledging the spring Equinox and listening to stories
of spring.
All the grade 4-8 will have or just about finished making a beaded
headdress. They also have learned the significance of them.  
Ribbon skirt making comes to an end March 21. If there is any more interest
maybe we can do a one day workshop?
Also the teaching for March was Humility (Wolf). It's not what we
accumulate in life, it’s how we give ourselves to others that’s important. And
it's how we take care of ourselves to live a long and healthy life.
Enjoy your break!

Ay hiy 

Gloria Rogers 



family sChool
liaison

Family School Liaison:

I continue to be available at Griffiths-Scott School on Wednesdays,
Thursdays and alternating Fridays to support students and their families
as needed. Some supports that I can provide are one-on-one
conversations with students regarding topics such as anxiety, peer
conflict, self-esteem, emotions, etc. Additionally, I can work with families
to support families to get connected to government agencies,
counselling, food bank, etc.

Alicia Cardinal 
Family School Liaison Worker



Schedule for WHA - Millet Hockey Students

8:35 am Depart GSS School

8:45 - 10:00 am Off-ice Activity

10:10 am Arrive back at GSS

W.H.A. HOCKEY
aNNOUNCEMENTS

Our students at the Hockey Academy had a great month,
wrapping up our on-ice portion of the program. We were thrilled
with the progress our students have made so far this year. We are
excited to announce that the Ben Stelter game was a success, and
our school raised $507.05. Looking forward to after spring break,
our students will be engaging in various fitness, floorball, and a
variety of other sports and activities off the ice.
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DDG 27 On-Ice @ Agriplex

W.H.A. Griffins HOCKEY
CALENDAR

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

3 4 5

8 9 10 13

14 15 16 17 18 19 20

27

28

22 23 24 25 2621

3029

1 2

April 2024

Off-ice @
Agriplex

PLC Day 
(No School)

11 12

6

7

Easter
Monday

(No School)

Off-ice @
Community

Gym

Class Photos
All Grades

Off-ice @
Community

Gym

Off-ice @
Community

Gym

Off-ice @
Community

Gym

Off-ice @
Community

Gym

Off-ice @
Agriplex

Off-ice @
Agriplex

Off-ice @
Agriplex

Off-ice @
Agriplex



Community news
and events



















2023-2024 
staff list

STAFF

Administration:
Principal: Mr. Trevor Van Someren
Vice Principal: Ms. Michelle Micklich
Admin. Assistant: Mrs. Sharon Fehler
Admin. Assistant: Ms. Madison Baker

Teachers:
Kindergarten: Mrs. Danielle Romaine
Grade 1: Mrs. Kim Grekul
Grade 1: Mrs. Ronda Sendecki
Grade 2: Mrs. Samantha Pumm
Grade 2: Mrs. Nichol Goodrich
Grade 3: Mrs. Cindy Mandseth
Grade 3/4: Mrs. Monica Williams
Grade 4: Ms. Shirley Nicol
Grade 5: Mrs. Hayley Snowden
Grade 5/6: Mr. Pindy Gill
Grade 6: Mr. Patrick Granger
Grade 7: Ms. Cindy McGrath 
Grade 7/8: Ms. Chelsea Penman

Inclusive Learning/Literacy Teacher:
Mrs. Kristine Becker
Music: Mr. Marshall Tindall
Science: Mrs. Natasha Thompson
Gym/Hockey: Mr. Nicholas Schneider

Additional Staff:
Family School Liaison Worker:       
Mrs. Alicia Cardinal
Wellness Coach: Mrs. Natalie Peek
Indigenous Support Worker:           
Mrs. Gloria Rogers

Educational Assistants:
Mrs. Kim Betournay
Mrs. Sue Schmidt
Mrs. Jennifer Kadyk
Mrs. Debbie Wagar
Mrs. Carol Wait

Custodians:
Ms. Natalie Evans
Mr. Gordio Rayco



Email us @ Griffiths Scott Main Office : gs@wrps11.ca

Phone us @: 780-387-4101

Address:
Box 180, 4612-51 St.
Millet , AB T0C 1Z0

Text us @: 780-216-1474

Facebook search: Griffiths-Scott School

Contact
/follow us

Instagram search: griffithsscottschool

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100093988550169

